
 
 
Mapping 
 
May 2, 2019 
 

Minutes 
 
The Mapping Committee of the Piatt County Board met on Thursday, May 2, 2019 in Room 104 
of the Courthouse.  The meeting was called to order at 9 a.m. by Bob Murrell.  Attending were: 
Murrell, Ray Spencer, Randy Shumard, Shannon Carroll, Jennifer Bryant, Eric Seibring and Keri 
Nusbaum.  
 
MOTION: Carroll made motion, seconded by Shumard to approve minutes of the April 4, 2019 
meeting. All in favor and the motion carried.  
 
Old Business: 
Here! Global has requested derived products verbiage similar to that approved for Tom-Tom. 
 
Motion: Carroll made motion, seconded by Shumard to approve the requested changes to 
verbiage. All in favor and the motion carried.  
 
New Business:  
The CCGIS invoice for this month in the amount of $4,210.82 was considered. This is for the 
annual data hosting fee and the annual web hosting fee.  
Motion: Shumard made motion, seconded by Carroll to approve the expense. Roll was called all 
in favor and the motion carried.  
 
The cost of Tax Map Subscriptions was considered. Champaign County is charging $100 for 
this. An online tax map subscription could be set up to allow public access via subscription.  
Motion: Carroll made motion, seconded by Shumard to make the tax map records available by 
subscription for a fee of $100. Roll was called, all in favor and the motion carried.  
 
Supervisor of Assessments Jennifer Bryan requests a historical layer be added to the GIS map. 
This would show history of the parcel lines back to 2011. This would show combinations and 
splits for the assessor’s office, title companies and others. Seibring felt there would be benefit to 
the highway office and would be an asset to the drainage districts as well. 
Motion:  Shumard made motion, seconded by Carroll to add the historic layer to the GIS map. 
Roll was called and the motion carried.  
 
Steve Lane works for a tree trimming service and has requested access to the GIS subscription 
at no cost because they are doing work for Cerro Gordo. By waiving the fee, it would set a 
precedent.  
Motion: Carroll made motion to deny the request. Seconded by Shumard. All in favor and the 
motion carried.  
 
Jennifer Bryant received a request from a company doing work for Coles County Regional 
Planning on a 911 project. They are requesting road centerlines and parcel data at no cost. 
Seibring noted that they can get that information from IDOT at no cost. The committee requested 
more information. Bryant will let them know that we do not do the GIS admin in house and follow 
up.  
 
Safety: There were no safety concerns. 
 
Comments:  None  
 
 
 



 
There was no executive session needed.  
 
Motion:  Shumard made motion, seconded by Carroll to adjourn. All in favor, and the meeting 
adjourned at 9:29 a.m.   
 
Respectfully submitted,  
 
 
 
Keri Nusbaum  
Piatt County Zoning Officer 
 
 
 
  
 
 


